
Church Council Meeting 

September 1,2021 

Minutes 

 

Church Council Attendance 

Member P/A Member P/A 

Chris Amdahl P Bruce Boelter P 

Laura Broseghnin P Chip Case P 

Angie Duran P Michele Gerbrandt P 

Ryan Kahn P Karen King P 

Matt Manning P Justine McDowell P 

Gabe Ramon P Steve Stone P 

Jeff Thompkins P   

 

Rick Green was also in attendance. 

Jeff opened in prayer. 

Church Council Nominations – (Jeff/Matt) 

The Church Council needs three new members starting in January 2022.  Jeff and Matt bring 4 people for 

our consideration: 

Melody Ambrose – She truly represents “the older generation of Crossroads” and would be the 
needed critical voice on the board.  She wouldn’t be afraid to ask the hard questions. 

Cory Ard – One of the most dedicated volunteers we have, and he has served at a high level. 

Stu Jackson – There is nobody more on board with the vision of the church than Stu right now.  
He is a huge cheerleader.  However, I would want to sit down with him and make sure his 
personal life is in a place where he feels like he could serve well. 

Lukas Bravo – Young and for the vision of the church.  Our only hesitation with Lucas is that he 
tends to be very quiet. 

After a short discussion we choose Melody, Cory and Stu.  If one of the others declines or for some 
reason are not qualified Lukas would be our alternate.   

The Council will only have 9 voting members, the church staff will only have 1 vote, Angie Duran and 
Chris Amdahl will serve on cancel but they will not have a vote. 

Mission Committee Charter – (Matt):  

The Mission Committee is made up of nine people.  They are given 6.5% of the church budget is 

allocated to the mission committee.  A charter was written mostly by Sarah Manning out-lining how the 

Mission Committee is supposed to function. 

Trevor is the Staff Person assigned to this committee. 

Joe Zepeda, Rich Schweissing and Michele Gerbrandt have served on the Mission Committee for a very 

long time.  



Ryan brought up the suggest of term limits for this committee.  Term limits are important for the 

mitigation of power within the church.  The Church Council and the Trustees have term limits in place.  

Beyond Home Updates (Jeff): 

We have dinner scheduled with Beyond Homes on September 20th and 6:30 PM.  We will probably do 

Q’doba.   

90 Day Sprint Update (Angie): 

We are planning on a Grand Opening in the Spring for the Crossroads Community Center.  Currently we 

do not have in 2/3’s of the building namely the Gym and Canyon Café.   

The Crossroads Community Center has been recognized by Northglenn. 

Plan to present the Crossroads Community Center at the October Town Hall. 

We have worked on the transition plan for Fort Lupton this activity is still in process.  

Brand/Logo Disput 

Michele did some additional research on our brand and it is quiet similar to Denali Shoes and could 

cause confusion.   

We will continue researching what needs to be done to trademark out Brand/Logo. 

Miscellaneous Requests (Chip): 

 Brian Decker (North Denver Cares) asked Chip for $20,000 to fix his refrigeration.  Chip indicated that 

we could use some of the Jacobson’s money to cover this amount of debt.  The Council agreed. 

Justine closed in prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen K King 

 


